

Abbotsham Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Abbotsham Parish Council held on Tuesday 04 October 2016 at 7.30 pm at the Old School Rooms, Abbotsham

1. Apologies

- 1.1 Apologies for absence – Cllr Boyle, Nick Wallace
- 1.2 Items raised by members of public - none

2. Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda and Minutes

- 2.1 Declarations of interest by Councillors – Paul declared interest in 6.2
- 2.2 Minutes of previous meeting held on 06 September 2016 - agreed
 - 2.2.1.1 Matters arising - none

3. Report by Councillor Robin Julian

4. Report by Councillor Alison Boyle

No report submitted

5. Planning

- 5.1 1/0783/2016/FUL – Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 1/0164/2016/FUL – amended design – Pig on the Hill, Westward Ho! For Tarka Enterprises Ltd - Approved

6. Clerks Report

- 6.1 TAP funding – Alwington parish looking to spend on village hall items. Village hall improvements – joint application.
- 6.2 SW Highway contract – to end in March 2017. In a standstill period at moment for anyone to appeal decision. This finishes 6 October. Skanska to take over from April 2017.
- 6.3 Big Sheep Overflow car park – Nick to provide details of dates used
- 6.4 Grant applications for 2017/18 – publicise on website

7. Chairs Report

- 7.1 VIPS/maintenance in the Village – article in newsletter advising on work done, calling on people to help. Roger contacted contractor to cut hedges in Pump Lane – Roger advised owners of bungalows along there to arrange for cut.
- 7.2 Post office – Outreach post office been running since main post office has closed.
- 7.3 Local Plan – forward email around

8. Finance

- 8.1 Grants for current year - £339 for pre school for I pad

8.2 Grant for Defibrillator - £300 requested from County Councillor

9. Correspondence

9.1 Round Robin Items – emails sent

10. Any Other Business

10.1 Closure of viaduct. Job going to run from 29 October to 1 March, going to be single carriageway and traffic lights, long diversions for HGV's. Make bid for no HGV's to come through village. Write to Cllr Julian request for temporary restriction on hgv's through village while roadworks happening.

10.2 Request to PCSO for traffic monitoring in village with speed. Email Liz to request.

11. Items raised by Councillors for inclusion on the next agenda

11.1 Welcome to village signs – request to Cllr Julian